

APPENDIX 2


Local Context – Work of Calderdale Council

On 15th November 2010 Cabinet received a report entitled “Towards a Low Carbon Future” which sought consideration to approaches to reducing Green House Gas emissions. Cabinet resolved the following:

(a) approval be given to the 10:10 Action Plan including development with partners of “soft measures” to reduce carbon emissions across the local community; 

(b) approval be given to the creation of an Invest to Save budget for energy efficiency initiatives within a value of £400k, subject to a business case agreed by the Head of Finance and the Director, Economy and Environment and in consultation with the Cabinet Member with responsibility for Economy and Environment;

(c) Cabinet recommends that funding is allocated to cover the annual purchase of carbon allowances under the mandatory CRC Energy Efficiency Scheme as part of the budget process for 2011/12; 

(d) approval be given to the development of the Calderdale Climate Change Strategy; and

(e) a further report be submitted to Cabinet on progress on the 10:10 Action Plan and the Invest to Save initiative.

10:10 Commitment

Following approval of the invest-to-save budget in November, officers are currently working with the Design and Maintenance team on energy saving measures at North Bridge Leisure Centre and Halifax Pool. An initial meeting has taken place with a potential partner organisation to look at options for managing and financing a programme of works across the whole Council estate. Lighting modifications at Cow Green car park and Park Road offices are scheduled.

Preparation towards the development of an Energy Strategy for Calderdale.
Following on from the Cabinet resolution, officers commenced work on developing a climate change strategy, although it was recognised from an early stage that “Energy Strategy” would perhaps be more apposite. It is planned for Cabinet to receive a draft plan after the summer break.

The following are elements of work which will help inform the strategy:
Community Engagement - A series of workshops on community owned renewable energy and energy strategy actions are being delivered throughout the Borough. The flier for these is attached at Appendix 3
Modelling - The Vantage Point Licence has been used in a workshop setting with the Climate Change Sub Group. 2 scenarios were developed which detailed options for Calderdale to reach 2 targets of 40% reduction by 2020 and 80% reduction by 2050. A glitch was found in the software set up and the model showed the target being met by more than 50%. Officers are currently working with the software developers to find out how to rectify this before we continue to use the licence. 
Regional work - A joint modelling exercise has been started which will provide a regional model of energy and comparison data between the LA areas. 

Calderdale’s Solar Photovoltaic Feasibility Study
Cabinet on 14th March 2011 gave approval to officers investigating the roll out of a solar PV scheme on council assets which maximises the opportunities for community wide benefit through the establishment of a fund for energy efficiency measures.

